ANNUAL MEETING LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.04pm 23 May 2017

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow, Collins, Goulden, Newton and Sweeting.

Ward Councillors:  Councillor Bayram.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey

Apologies were received from Councillor Bray and Ward Councillors Aitken and Wilkinson. 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

63/17
ELECTION OF CHAIR – Resolved – That Councillor Yarrow should be appointed Chair of the Parish Council until the Annual Meeting in May 2018.
  Councillor Yarrow thereupon took the chair of the meeting.

64/17
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR – Resolved – (i) That Councillor Bray should be appointed Deputy Chair of the Parish Council until the Annual Meeting in May 2018.

65/17
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.

66/17
DECLARATIONS OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE – Councillor Yarrow signed her declaration of office form.

Resolved – that Councillor Bray should sign his acceptance of office form at a future meeting.

67/17
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 25 April 2017 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
68/17
APPOINTMENT TO THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE – Resolved –To defer this item to the next meeting. 

69/17
APPOINTMENT TO THE SIXPENNY WOOD FARM COMMUNITY BENEFIT MEETING – Resolved – To defer this item to the next meeting.
70/17
APPOINTMENT TO SALTMARSHE AND LAXTON CHARITY – Resolved - That Councillor Yarrow should be appointed to the Saltmarshe and Laxton Charity.

71/17
APPOINTMENT TO LAXTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE - Resolved - that Councillor Collins would represent the Council on the Village Hall Committee.
72/17
APPOINTMENT TO THE LAXTON ALLOTMENTS COMMITTEE – Resolved – That Councillor Sweeting should be appointed to the Laxton Allotments Committee.  

73/17
FUTURE MEETING DATES - Resolved – (i) That the Parish Council would meet on the fourth Tuesday of every month and (ii) that the until further notice the meetings would begin at 8:00pm.
74/17
CLERK UPDATE– East Riding of Yorkshire Council had installed “No Cold Calling Zone” signs and supplied door stickers for residents.  It was agreed that the Clerk would send these to residents of Church Close, along with a letter confirming the zone had been introduced.   
75/17
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Bayram had arranged a meeting between Goole Go Far and East Riding of Yorkshire Council to discuss alternative funding sources that might be used to support the pensioners who had relied on the local bus service to Howden and Goole. 

76/17 LAXTONBURY FESTIVAL – One of the Laxtonbury Festival event organisers attended the meeting and explained the plans for a charitable beer and music festival, which was to be held in the Village Hall and grounds on the 26 August 2017 between 14:00 and 23:00hrs.  A series of acts with a variety of styles performing between in a marquee in the Village Hall gardens, with the Bricklayers Arms providing beer and other mobile units providing food and drink. A total of 300 tickets would be available in advance and on the door   The festival would raise funds for the Village Hall Committee.  The meeting discussed likely community concerns and potential solutions, such as parking and noise.  
Resolved – (i) That the Clerk would supply the event organisers with advice available from East Riding of Yorkshire Council and (ii) the event organisation would provide further updates to the Parish Council.
77/17
PUBLIC PARTCIPATION – There were no members of the public present. 
78/17
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERNLLCA - Newsletter

ii. Goole Go Far – Fare Information  

iii. Humberside Police - Newsletter

iv. ERYC – Notice of Election
v. ERYC – Referral of CCG Decision to Secretary of State
vi. ERNLLCA – ASB Statistics

vii. ERNLLCA – Transparency Fund Grant.

79/17 
PLANNING CONSULTATION – Resolved – (i) that the Council supports planning application 17/01436/OHL Overhead Line Replacement on Land West of Redgate Bridge, Chapel Lane, Laxton because it believes that it will reduce the number of power outages in the Parish caused by vehicles hitting the existing electricity pole.
80/17  PLANNING APPROVALS – Resolved – that the Parish Council receives the following planning approval notifications (i) Planning Approval for Land South Of Hall Farm Cotness Lane Cotness East Riding Of Yorkshire DN14 7YE, Proposal: Variation of Condition 10 (approved plans) of planning permission 17/00056/STVAR, (Variation of Condition 5 of planning permission 15/00049/STPLF [Erection of pump house and associated works]) to amend approved pumping station kiosk (ii) Planning Approval for Erection of orangery following removal of existing conservatory, Hall Farm, Front Street, Laxton and (iii) Planning Approval for conversion of former servants’ wing into guest accommodation associated with wedding/function venue, Saltmarshe Hall.
81/17  LAXTON COMMUNITY SURVEY – The Parish Council discussed the results of the community questionnaire.  The Clerk reported that HWRCC would now produce a report combining the feedback from all the community engagement events held during the year.
82/17  LAND AT JUBILEE AVENUE – Resolved – That the Clerk would seek advice from East Riding of Yorkshire Council on securing land at Jubillee Avenue.  
83/17  DIRECTION SIGNS TO BEVERLEY HOSPITAL – Councillor Yarrow reported that direction signs to Beverley Hospital when travelling from the Goole area and approaching from Beverley Westwood were very poor. 


 Resolved – That the Clerk would report to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
84/17  ELECTRCIAL SUPPLY AT THE VILLAGE HALL – It was agreed to defer this item to a future meeting.
85/17  HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS –
Resolved – (i) That that damaged bridge near to Carr Lane would be reported to the Drainage Board  (ii) that the condition of the road at Trandy Lane, the hedge near the Pumping House on Sandhall Road and the fencing at Twin Dykes should be reported to ERYC and (iii) that the Parish Council would purchase a digital camera, to be held by Cllr Collins, to assist with reporting of highways and drainage issues. 
86/17  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – The Parish Council considered the cheques to be signed.  It was noted that the payment for the Elected Members training was not required as there were not places available when the booking was made.


Resolved – That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i) Clerk, Salary - 86.85

	ii) Post Office, PAYE -57.60

	iii) Councillor Mileage – 18.90


87/17
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved – that it should be noted that the next Parish Council meeting would take place at 8pm on the 27th June 2017.  
SIGNED:







DATE:
90                                       

